Limg, April 16, 1956

Dr, William Dameshek,

New England Center Hospital,
Harrison Ave, and Bennet St.,
Boston 11, Mass.

Dear Bill :

I am glad to acknowledge your letter of March
20, I had been hoping to have Drs, Merino and Reynafarje
attend the Congress of Hematology, but apparently lack
of adequate economic support will now allow their trip.

Dr, Merino, who is chariman of the Society of Hematology

here, is trying to secure the attendance of some members
and he will write to you in, the neuar future about this

matter. |

With best regazﬂs,

Sincerely yours,

Alberto Hurtado



